
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

January 2019 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

For the past few years all schools have received additional funding based on the number of pupils 

who are eligible for free school meals.   This funding is used to enhance the education for all the 

children and has been used to pay for: 

 

 Additional Teachers in all year groups. 

 Additional Learning Support Assistants in all year groups. 

 Subsidising all school trips. 

 New play equipment 

 School Counsellor (Bonnie) 

 After School Clubs 

 English and Maths resources. 

 Payment to visitors to enhance the curriculum, e.g. Theatre Groups. 

Your child might be eligible for free school meals if you get any of the following: 

 Income Support 

 Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

 Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

 Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of Pension Credit 

 Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual 

gross income of no more than £16,190) 

 Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

 Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income must be less 

than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including any benefits you get) 

If your child is eligible for free school meals, they’ll remain eligible until they finish the phase of 

schooling (primary or secondary) they’re in on 31 March 2022. 

Please ask at the school office if you are unsure if your child is eligible to receive free school meals. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Mrs E Lane 

Headteacher 

Northwick Park Primary and 

Nursery Academy 
Company No. 9154404 

 
 

Third Avenue, Canvey Island, Essex. SS8 9SU 

Telephone: ( 01268 ) 684554 

admin@northwickpark.essex.sch.uk 

 

Headteacher:  Emma Lane 
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